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GOVERNANCE AUDITOR’S REPORT
STATEMENT OF THE RESPONSIBILITY OF DIRECTORS

The Board is responsible for putting in place governance structures and systems that support the practice of good
governance in the organization. The responsibility includes planning, designing, and maintaining governance
structures through policy formulation, which is necessary for efficient and effective governance of the organization.
The Board is also responsible for ethical leadership, risk governance and internal control, transparency and disclosure,
equitable protection and exercising of members’ rights and obligations, compliance with laws and regulations,
sustainability, performance management and strategy formulation and oversight.

The Board of Directors of Jubilee Holdings Limited (“the Company™) is committed to the highest standards of
Corporate Governance and strives for continuous improvement by identifying any loopholes and gaps in the
Company’s governance structures and processes. It is on this premise that the Board commissioned a governance
audit, with the aim of ensuring that all processes necessary for directing and controlling the Company are in place.

The Directors have therefore ensured that the Company has undergone a governance audit for the year ended 31
December 2023, and obtain a report, which discloses the state of governance within the Company.

GOVERNANCE AUDITOR’S RESPONSIBILITY

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the existence and effectiveness of governance instruments, policies,
structures, systems and practices in the organization, in accordance with the best governance practices as envisaged
within the legal and regulatory framework. We conducted our audit in accordance with ICS Governance Audit
Standards and Guidelines, which conform to global standards. These standards require that we plan and perform the
governance audit to obtain reasonable assurance on the adequacy and effectiveness of the organization’s policies,
systems, practices and processes. The audit involved obtaining audit evidence on a sample basis. We believe that the
audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

Being part of a continuous audit process, the auditor has assessed the continual application of recommendations from
previous audits and has ensured that the current recommendations are in line with the Company’s vision and mission
in order to ensure that the Board’s goals, structure and operations are consistent with the latest developments in
Corporate Governance. The structure of the report, findings and recommendations will therefore focus on providing
a progressive approach following the seven steps of governance auditing.

OPINION

In our opinion, the Board has put in place a sound governance framework, which is in compliance with the legal and
regulatory framework and in line with global best governance practices for the interest of stakeholders. In this regard,
we issue an Unqualified Opinion.
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